
From: Jane Dixon [mailto:jdixon@tagassociatesinc.com]  
Sent: Monday, September 14, 2015 11:13 AM 
To: Ken Reecy <Ken.Reecy@floridahousing.org>; Steve Auger <Steve.Auger@floridahousing.org> 
Cc: jahale1@bellsouth.net 
Subject: Pahokee 
 
Good morning Ken and Steve, 
 
On 8-28-15 Julia Hale, the Executive Director of the Pahokee Housing Authority, sent in a comment on 
RFA 2015-107 regarding a proximity concession given to the cities of Belle Glade and South Bay which 
are located in the “glades area” of Florida.  
 
On behalf of the Pahokee Housing Authority I wanted to follow up on her comment and provide 
additional information in order for you to better understand her request. 
 
Pahokee, Belle Glade and South Bay are all in the same area of Palm Beach County and are listed in the 
Office of the Governor Executive Order Number 11-81 along with a list of small counties in the same 
area of the State of Florida as rural areas of economic concern.  Only the three “glades area” cities in 
Palm Beach County are not small counties and must compete in the Large County geographic set-aside 
for funding. 
 
Pahokee has just recently (after years of trying) been able to submit an application in the last 
Preservation RFA for one of its sites.  Pahokee’s other large site, which is more geared to families, 
cannot submit due to proximity constraints.  This site is in dire need of redevelopment and is a higher 
priority for revitalization than the other Pahokee sites and not a great candidate for preservation for 
many reasons. 
 
We request that you please reconsider Pahokee for the same proximity allotted to the other two rural 
Palm Beach County cities. 
 
As always, thank you for the ability to provide comments on the process. 
Jane 
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